
Appendix H 


MEETING MINUTES OF COMMISSION TO INSTALL


REV. MARK HULTS AS PASTOR OF


FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF GAINESVILLE, FLORIDA 
September 18, 2022


A commission elected by the Presbytery of St. Augustine met on September 18, 
2022 in the office of Rev. Mark Hults at First Presbyterian Church of Gainesville, 
Florida, to install Rev. Mark Hults as the Pastor of First Presbyterian Church of 
Gainesville.  The meeting was opened with prayer by Elder Jerie Lukefahr, 
Moderator of the Presbytery of St. Augustine.


The members of the commission (constituting a quorum) were:  Elder Jerie 
Lukefahr (First Fernandina Beach), Elder Dr. M. Violet Asmuth (First Gainesville), 
Elder Mary L. Brown (Woodlawn), the Rev. Rhonda Link-Cummings (Weirsdale), 
and the Rev. Ron Watson (At-Large).  Rev. Mark Hults invited the Rev. Don 
McGarity to sit with the commission.


The Rev. Rhonda Link-Cummings served as the clerk of the commission, and the 
Rev. Dr. Ron Watson preached the sermon.  The commission proceeded to 
conduct the Installation.  Rev. Mark Hults responded positively to the 
constitutional questions with affirmative answers and was charged by the Rev. 
Rhonda Link-Cummings.  The congregation also responded positively to the 
constitutional questions and was charged by Elder Jerie Lukefahr.  The commission 
welcomed Rev. Mark Hults as the newly installed Pastor of The First Presbyterian 
Church of Gainesville, Florida. 
 
The Rev. Mark Hults pronounced the benediction, which served as the closing 
prayer of the commission.



